
 
 
April 14, 2020 – Superintendent’s Report 
ADMIN UPDATE: 
 
Utility Operations continue to be in “Coronavirus Mode”, and as you are all aware, the stay home/work 

from home directive has been extended to April 20. Thankfully, there are no reports of LU employees or 

their families being stricken with the virus at this time.  

 

Our Franklin Road and 47th Street water main projects are just about completed, with only Punchlist items 

remaining for Franklin Road and the paving & restoration work for the 47th Street project. 

 

There will be a final change order for Franklin Road which we will need to have approved. This CO, for 

roughly $85,000 includes numerous added items we discovered during the course of the project as well as 

additional paving costs, which make up the bulk of the CO cost. Although Midwest Mole’s asphalt unit 

prices were considered high, we opted to keep the paving with them in order to get Franklin Road opened 

back up sooner. This CO will be presented for approval at the April 28th meeting, but I wanted to let you 

know about it at this meeting so I can answer any questions you might have prior to the April 28th 

meeting.  

 

At the April 28th meeting we also hope to have the final pay application for the Wellfield Improvements 

Project submitted for approval. The contractor should have completed the Punchlist items and be ready to 

close out the project.  

 

Operational Data: 

March Totals 
SANITARY SEWER SYSTEM 

 40 – Sanitary sewer lift station work orders completed.  
 80 – Sanitary sewer grinder pumps inspected. 
 4825.5 Linear Feet of sanitary sewer main cleaned. 
 5 – Sanitary sewer complaints investigated. 

 
LOCATES/LEAK LOCATING/VALVE TURNING/HYDRANT MAINTENANCE/INSPECTIONS 

 53 – Water main valves exercised. 
 1 – Water main valve box repaired. 
 6 – Water main shut outs performed for repairs. 
 14 – Water/sewer inspections performed. 

 
 

WATER DISTRIBUTION 
 4 – Water main breaks repaired. 
 1 – Water service line meter pit installed. 
 2 – Water service lines repaired. 
 2 – Concrete restorations performed “in house”. 
 19 – Yard restorations performed due to water line repairs. 

 
WATER PLANT/WELL ACTIVITY 
FHWTP 

 Contractor performed semi-annual preventative maintenance on backup generator. 
 Contractor performed some punch list items from the Well Field improvements project. 

ILWTP 



 National Water Services continued working on the rehabilitation of Well 14An electrical power disconnect was 
repaired on Well 14. 

 Contractor performed some punch list items from the Well Field improvements project. 
RWTP 

 I.T. department performed some updates on the SCADA computer. 
 Contractor performed semi-annual preventative maintenance on backup generator. 

Miscellaneous 
 51 Water distribution samples were collected and sent out for testing. 

 
 BUSINESS OFFICE/SERVICE DEPARTMENT 
 March Totals will be on April 28, 2020 Report 

  Active accounts.  
  Work orders completed. 

 
BILLING ADJUSTMENTS:  

5960 Honeywell Dr.- customer is requesting an adjustment in the sewer portion of the bill in the amount of 
$919.56 due to a service line leak. 
 
12350 Buck Ct – customer requesting adjustment in the sewer portion of the bill for $323.07 due to a sump 
pump malfunction and replaced with new pump.  Water did not enter the sewer.  We recommend approval. 
 


